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Security Circular No: Date: 31 May 2010 

 

TO: SENATORS, MEMBERS AND OTHER BUILDING OCCUPANTS 

Temporary closure of the public car park basement entrance (Security 
Point 1) 

1 The public car park entrance to the building (Security Point 1), will close 
for approximately three days commencing on Friday, 4 June 2010 at 2000hrs.  

This is to allow the finalisation of upgrade works, including the installation of a 
platform lift.  Security Point 1 is expected to resume normal operation at 2300 

hours on Monday, 7 June 2010. 

2 During this period the ground level Main Front entrance will operate as the 
alternate 24/7 entrance to the front of the building.  Access to and from the 

basement car park, including the taxi rank, will be via the external staircases, or 
the external lift located near the eastern staircases. 

3 Passholders are reminded that the Loading Dock remains the primary 
point for delivery of all goods to Parliament House.  One-off person to person 

deliveries can be made at other entrances, provided they are of a reasonable 
size.  Further information regarding access arrangements should be referred to 

Mr Murray Thompson, A/g Director Security, on (02) 6277 4701. 

4 For information regarding the refurbishment project please contact Mr 
Denys Batten, DPS Project Manager on (02) 6277 5106.  
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Secretary, Department of Parliamentary Services 
Chair, Parliament House Security Management Board 


